
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

January 15, 2019
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Steve Oberly Firefighter, Casey Welsch
        Firefighter, Chris Baird


Firefighter, Devon Liggett

Firefighter, Matt Burns


           
             
Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman

3. Administrative Remarks:
None. 
4. AUDIT REPORT: Saunders Company LTD. Via Phone:

James Saunders started by explaining that this audit review is an annual requirement. Mr. Saunders pointed the board and those in attendance to page 5, Independent Auditor’s Report, saying that this report states that their opinion is the financial statements and backup presented to them from Pinewood Fire District (PFD) appeared to be accurate and in good standings. He said that they are required to do a general audit and audit of government standards which reviews internal controls. He asked the board to go to page 83, Auditors Evaluation of PFD, saying that due to any limitations of them only being able to report on actual documents presented, they had no findings of deficiencies within the district. Next on page 85, Compliance, they found no instances of non-compliance in the items that were selected to look at. On page 87, Regulatory Requirements, this section is a statement that the fire district presents to the county stating they do not foresee any reasons to spend overbudget and that the district in fact did not spend over their budget for the audit year in review. Mr. Saunders stated that the district got that document to the county and did not spend overbudget. He said the district looks to be in good standings and it was their opinion that the district is not in any condition to need to over spend their budget for the upcoming fiscal year. 
Mr. Saunders asked the board for any questions on their audit. Member Rose asked Mr. Saunders to look at page 14 under Condensed Statement of Activities and asked where they got the total of $1,029,656 under the interest section when the previous year that total was only $4,379. Mr. Saunders explained that due to changes in their requirements on audit reporting that item now includes not only the interest the district receives from monthly bank accounts with JP Morgan Chase and the County, but also the interest the district receives on their portion of payments to Public Safety Personnel Retirement System (PSPRS). He said we can find those PSPRS figures in our Actuarial Report, but he would pull them for the district and give Chairman Drinen a copy of the total breakdown for that line item when they see each other at the 2019 AFDA conference in a few days. Member Treharne asked Mr. Saunders to again look at page 14, pointing out that the ending net position for 2017 did not match the beginning net position for 2018. Mr. Saunders pointed the board to page 56, which explains the reasoning of the one-time adjustment due to new requirements of GASB Statement #75. The difference of the two figures being the net pension liability adjustment. Member Treharne asked that in the future an asterisk be placed at the bottom of the page referencing the page with details as to why the figures did not match so its easier for the board to follow the numbers on each report. There were no further questions from the board or those in attendance. 
5. Approval of Minutes: December 18, 2018
Minutes were approved as presented. 
6. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that she had no correspondence. 
7. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained that we are 50.00% through the fiscal year. He stated that our income for taxes and FDAT were above average. He pointed out where each section stood so far for being spent: 1000 category at 52.63% which is still a bit high due to new babies, 2000 category at 37.8%, 3000 category at 29.91% and 4000 category at 39.67% which includes the purchase of our new C41 and Plow Truck. Chief Tope let the board know that over the next two months spending might be done a bit faster to allow only necessary spending during the months of April – June to help make getting our total carryover figure easier to calculate for the upcoming budget year.  
8. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that revenue was looking good and our AERO outstanding balance has dropped significantly compared to the prior year. She said that she received income for Bear Jaw billed fires. Chief Tope went over the monthly call log stating that everything was comparable from years prior. 
9. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that they really did not have any exceptional calls to report on, but that due to weather the shifts have been working lots of slide-off and MVA type calls on the highway.  
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope had nothing new to report on. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope reported to the board that the guys just did a GFR high rise training where they were able to go to NAU and did pumping on a sprinkler system. It was a great training where about 5-6 different engines and 3-4 Chiefs were and usually are in attendance which makes it a great exercise for everyone who comes. Chief Tope let the board know that Jim Daulton was accepted into a PA program in Colorado and had about two weeks after getting the offer to accept and get out there to start school. He said that Reserve Firefighter Garett Hall accepted the offer for a full-time position and has since started and worked a few overtime shifts already. He stated that they just got done doing reserve testing to fill the vacancies that we currently have and are finishing up with the Chief’s interviews. Chief Tope said that they sold old C42 for $15,000 dollars to someone locally and they will see the income on next months reports. He reported that we have the new SCBAs, he has done the paperwork to get the grant finalized and the refund to the district started and once everyone gets fit tested with their new masks the new SCBAs will be placed in service. Chief Tope said that they are not too sure how much luck we will have at selling the old SCBAs. He said that the oxygen bottles have to be hydro-stat tested every year and they can only last up to 20 years, which means they are only good for one more testing cycle and then they are useless. He said his options to sell them are through public surplus which he thinks he will split up into smaller lots or go through Dalmatian Fire which refurbishes old packs. He said we will do that as soon as the new packs are in service. Lastly, Chief Tope let the board know that we received our lockers and they have since been installed and looked nice and helped open up the place and make the bay area look more organized. 
10. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Crown Castle Amendment – Verizon addition:
Chief Tope let the board know that he has not received anything back from Crown Castle. He said that he sent them County Deputy Attorney Brian Furuya’s last email about the requirements he felt needed to be added to the contact and his reasons why so they can share that with their attorneys and hopefully amend the contact the way Deputy Attorney Furuya thought was necessary. He asked for the agenda item to be tabled till next board meeting. 
11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

There were no public comments.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 P.M.

Next Meeting:
February 19, 2019 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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